


                                                                                        

  3324 Second Avenue,                                               

Vineland, Ontario, Canada 

L0R2E0 

  

Tel: (905) 562-3411 

E-mail: rodney@sunrisegreenhouses.ca 

January 27, 2021 

 

RE: VanZanten Greenhouse zoning relief. 

 

To the Town of Pelham, 

We are aware that VanZanten Greenhouses at 879 Foss Road in Fenwick is planning an addition 

expansion to their greenhouse, We’d like to voice our support of that plan. Although we are not located 

in Pelham, we are very much involved in your community. 

VanZanten Greenhouses provides us space and growing expertise for two of the floral crops we grow 

and market in Canada, and Eastern United States. This is an important part of our greenhouse business. 

In fact many of these plants go through floral distributors, wholesalers and garden centres such as 

United Floral Distributors, Niagara Quality Flowers and Rice Road Greenhouses, all who are a part of the 

Pelham community. 

We hope that our support of the VanZanten family and their farm will also see you support them on this 

project. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rodney Bierhuizen 

 

 

 



WILLOWBROOK NURSERIES INC. 
 935 VICTORIA AVE., R.R. #4 

FENWICK, ON CANADA  L0S 1C0 
  TEL: (905)892-5350/(800)661-5237 
  FAX: (905)892-3790 
 

 

 

 

January 27, 2021 

 

To whom it may concern: 

 

I understand that Jan VanZanten is applying for a 

minor variance for expansion to his greenhouse 

business.  

 

As owner and neighbour to Jan VanZanten and chair 

of the Pelham Greenhouse Growers Group, I fully 

support the expansion of his greenhouse business  

and the application for a minor variance. 

 

The expansion of our nurseries and greenhouse 

businesses from time to time are necessary in order 

to remain viable during these challenging times. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have 

any questions or concerns. 

 

Sincerely 

 

John Langendoen 

 

 

 







 

 

 

 

 
 

March 05, 2021 

 
 

RE: Vanzanten Greenhouse zoning relief. 

 
 

To the Town of Pelham, 
 

We are writing you this brief letter to show our support for our neighbour's expansion plans at 

879 Foss road. We understand that they plan to add to their greenhouse on the east side of the 

property. 

We live across the road from their farm at 874 Foss Road, and being neighbours with them for 

quite some time we are excited to see them be able to continue with the growth of their farm. 

We hope the Town will also support the Vanzanten family in this project for the continued 

success of the whole community. 

 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dave Jones and Family. 



 

 

 
 

.. 

March 04-2021 
 
 
 
RE: Vanzanten Greenhouse zoning relief. 

 
 

To the Town of Pelham, 
 
Although our address is 916 Church street, we are neighbours to the Vanzanten family as 

our property backs onto the north east corner of the Vanzanten property. 

We are writing you this brief letter to express our support for our neighbour's expansion plans 

at 879 Foss Road on the east side of their property. 

We have been neighbours with them for quite some time and we are excited to see them be 

able to continue with the growth of their farm and family. 

We hope the Town will also support the Vanzanten family in this project for the continued 

success of the whole Pelham community. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Clark family 

916 Church Street, 

Fenwick, Ontario. 
 






